

WILL L. LEE ELEMENTARY

Principal, Mrs. Heidi Mangune

Dean of Students, Mr. Mike Gibson

A Note from our Head Ghouls...

We had a fun and exciting month here at Lee Elementary. Thank you parents for joining us for Book Fair, Parent-Teacher Conferences, and Trunk or Treat.

We are beginning to dive into students NWEA data to see where we can continue to take our instruction to meet each students needs.

We continue to encourage parents to have your student here at school on time to ensure they are not missing any essential instruction. If your child is experiencing excessive absences someone from the attendance team will be contacting you. Thank you for your partnership.

~Mrs. Mangune

We had our PBIS assembly on Wisdom (making wise choices) last Thursday and honored our True Blue winners. We are so proud of our students and their accomplishments, and it is nice to celebrate those accomplishments together. While making wise choices was the center of our discussion, we also discussed showing good manners. For example, we talked about saying please, thank you, and you're welcome. We will build on this every month. The next PBIS assembly will be centered around gratitude and thankfulness, and will take place on Friday, November 19th. As we approach Thanksgiving, it is always good to remind ourselves that we have so much to be thankful for. Have a great week! - Mr. Gibson

Novembers Moral Focus is...





Upcoming Dates to Remember ...

Tuesday, 11/2- NO SCHOOL (Election Day)

Monday, 11/8- Picture Retake Day

Tuesday, 11/9- Student Council Meeting

Thursday, 11/11 - Veteran's Day

Friday, 11/12- 1/2 Day of School (11:15am Dismissal)

Wednesday, 11/24-Friday, 11/26- NO SCHOOL (Thanksgiving Break)

CONGRATULATIONS TO LEE STAFF OF THE WEEK!!!

10/8: Mrs. Ranger

10/15: Mrs. Goddard

10/22: Mrs. Pinskey

10/29: Mrs. Fuller



Hearing and Vision Screenings

Screenings are completed through the MCHD. Per MCHD guidelines, students are required to wear a mask during the screening. Screenings last approx. 5-10 min.

Hearing Screenings:

November 5th & December 6th- 2nd Grade and 3rd Grade Make-ups

November 9th – Makeups

Vision Screenings:

November 5th, 9th and 10th- 1st and 3rd Grade



RICHMOND EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

Thank you to all of our preschool families for your patience with the Blake's field trip last Monday. The weather did not cooperate, but many of our families still made the best of it! We also wanted to thank Blake's Orchard and Cider Mill for offering wristbands to those who could not make the trip.

We are so grateful that our preschoolers get to enjoy this field trip every year.

Great Start Readiness News....

Wow!!! What a "great start" to the year!!

Our Great Start students are having a blast in the classroom and have settled in to our learning routines!

Please make sure to send warm clothes for outside recess as the weather changes!

adiness Program

Kindergarten/First Grade Gate Entrance— There is no supervision until 7:40am so PLEASE DO NOT send your child through the gate until that time

Please be mindful that not all children love our pets as much as we do! Please keep your pets at home while dropping off and picking up students for everyone's safety!

Remember to label your child's coat, lunchbox, water bottle, etc.!!!

Early dismissals must be called into the office by 2pm... this is for your child's safety! Office Phone: 586-727-2509

As the weather changes and fall sets in, please be sure your child has a coat and weather appropriate shoes everyday! Recess is outside unless it's raining.

Richmond Community Schools

35276 Division * Richmond, Michigan 48062 * (586) 727-3565 * www.richmond.k12.mi.us

At Richmond Community Schools, we provide a quality education that empowers students to be successful in a global community.

Board of Education

Deborah Michon, President
Angela Pacitto, Vice President
Bridgette Shuboy, Secretary
Danielle Sutton, Treasurer
Kyle Simmons, Trustee
Margaret Teltow, Trustee
Sherri Zube, TrusteeBrian J. Walmsley, Ed.S.
Superintendent

Guaranteed Learning for All Students

In compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, Title IX of the Education amendments of 1972, Section 504 of Rehabilitation Act of 1973, the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title II of the Americans with Disability Act of 1990, and Elliott-Larsen Civil Rights Act of 1977, it is the policy of the Richmond Community School District that no person shall, on the basis of race, color, religion, military status, national origin or ancestry, sex (including sexual orientation), disability, age (except as authorized by law.) height, weight, or marital status be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to, discrimination during any program, activity, service or employment. Inquiries related to any nondiscrimination policies should be directed to the Superintendent, 35276 Division Road, Richmond, MI 48062, (586) 727-3565.